Bronte Precinct Minutes

Monday 17th. October 2005
Bronte Public School


Meeting opened at 7pm.
Councillors in attendance: Ingrid Strewe, George Copeland
Council Representative: Nicole Stevens
Police Representative: Fiona O’Brien
Convenor: Alma Jarvis
Attendance: as per register
Apologies: Cr. Richard Davidson

Confirmation of the previous meeting minutes 
Proposer: Jean O’Regan Seconder: Carlu Carter

Agenda:
1) Police Report
2) Councillors Update and Questions
3) Waverley Ward precincts Yahoo group
4) Green links project
5) Waverley Library Family History Group.
6) General Business


1) Police Report Constable Fiona O’Brien Crime Prevention Officer
Eastern Suburbs LAC T: 9369 9827 F: 9369 9834 Email: obri1fio@police.nsw.gov.au

Steal from person - there has been a number of incidents recently in Westfields Bondi Junction. Community be aware of the location of your property. Don't leave unattended. 
Beach Stealings - don't leave valuable property on beach while swimming 
Accident - 7/10/05 at 5.30am a council worker was hit be a vehicle. Suffered head laceration and was immediately taken to hospital with being released a short time later. The driver has provided police with a statement. 
Drunken behaviour - 8/10/05 police attended Bronte beach due to numerous complaints from residents of intoxicated males. One male was arrested. 
Increased patrols - All areas of Eastern Suburbs is patrolled by police with special attention to know crime areas. This is reviewed on a weekly basis.


2) Councillors Update, Questions& information

Cr.Copeland:
Q.Could lockers be provided at the beaches to keep peoples valuables safe?
A: not aware of any plans for such a scheme.
Q: What is the progress on the kiosk plans at Tamarama beach?
A: A consultant will be assigned to do needs analysis for this building.

At this juncture both Cr. Strewe and Cr. Copeland stated that they did not support a second storey for the kiosk. 
Cr. Strewe Information
Hewlett St. reserve upgraded plans are being finalised.
Discussion with Centennial Parklands chief executive re. the green links project.
Draft Graffiti management policy- clean up in the Municipality has a high cost ----$500,000.
Q. Is the new waste collection operating well?
A: yes and recycling is on the way up
Q: are plastic liner bags available for the new bins.
A: not sure ring the bin doctor.
Q: are there new collection days for rubbish?
A: some areas have been changed and residents should have been notified, both Cr. Strewe and Cr. Copeland would contact the relevant department and inform them that many residents did not receive any advice re. the change of collection days

Cr Mora Main joined our meeting at this time and she was congratulated by all on becoming Mayor Of Waverley.


3) Waverley Ward Precincts Yahoo Group
A yahoo group has been set up for the Bronte Precinct, South Bondi Precinct and Penkivill Precinct.
Cr. Copeland gave an explanation as to the purpose and benefit of this group for the Waverley ward residents.

4) Dogs leashed or unleashed:
It was stated by a resident that Council had done a survey of the Bronte Precinct which did not support any additional area being set aside for unleashed dogs.
After a lively discussion taking place regarding this matter the following motions were put to the meeting.

Explanation for motion 1
Bronte Precinct appreciates the good services of Waverley's park rangers and
supports their sensible control and regulation of dogs in public places.
In our experience Waverley Rangers do a fine job of managing this balance ,
promoting an atmosphere in which reasonable people with or without pets should be 
able to enjoy the natural assets of Bronte surrounds.
Motion 
Bronte Precinct requests that Council consider that the right of people to enjoy Waverley's public spaces 
untroubled by the misbehavior of dogs, must be balanced against the needs of dog owners to be able to walk mans best friend" in public.
Proposed: Paula Masselos Seconded: Alex Noble

Motion 
Bronte Precinct requests Council allow part of Bronte Gully Park, which is in the Bronte precinct,
to be leash free at certain times.
Proposed: Bill Tucker Seconded: Janet Mituzi

5) Green Links Project:
Council has employed David Edwards for 6 months to map lanes, stairways and alleys for major pedestrian links throughout he Municipality.
Questionnaires and maps were distributed to assist in this project.

6) Waverley Library Family History Group:
A group was formed in 2004 to bring together people with an interest in researching their Family History.
Waverley Library has many resources to assist in this research.
Meetings take place at Waverley Library third Wednesday of each month at 2pm.All welcome.

Reports: Traffic and Development Applications
Traffic
Answers to questions put at August meeting. No stopping sign replaced in Hewlett St.
Sign replaced at the intersection of Hewlett and Alfred Sts.
Traffic Rep reported difficulty obtaining for interested residents a copy of the traffic survey recently undertaken in Hewlett Street she went on to thank Nicole, Community Liaison Co-coordinator, for her efforts in finally obtaining two copies of the traffic survey.
Dan Joaniddes, Councils manager Technical Services, in a summary of a traffic count, has called Hewlett St. a “collector st.” and residents asked when this street changed .
The following motions were put to the meeting.


Motion 
Bronte Precinct requests that Council advise them when was the status of Hewlett St. changed from a "local road "to a collector road and under what authority.
Proposed: Michael Donnan Seconded: Brian Morris
Motion 
Bronte Precinct requests as to what is the status of the Council proposal to introduce a 40kph.limit on Tamarama Marine Drive and other beach side roads.
Proposed: Alma Jarvis Seconded: Michael Donnan
Motion 
Bronte Precinct requests that more traffic calming measures be used in Hewlett St.
Proposed: Maureen McGee Seconded. Brian Morris

These motions passed on a majority vote.


Traffic rep stated only traffic problems in Hewlett Street ever discussed and inquired if any other traffic problems exist in the area
A problem existed in Read Lane. motorists speeding and the danger to schoolchildren. Traffic Rep to investigate and report back.
Traffic Rep. stated any traffic problem should be bought to the meeting it was not just a forum for the problems in Hewlett St.

Development Applications
The DA rep stated .that there does not seem to be enough communication between all interested parties in development applications 
Suggestions made
a) a working party be formed comprising of Precinct DA reps and appropriate Councils staff.
b) perhaps the council web site could be used to more advantage.

General Business:
Garden competition:
The process has begun to run a garden competition in the Municipality, more details will be presented at the next precinct meeting.

Frogs:
An information session about frogs was held recently at Tamarama .
Michael Donnan, on behalf of the Tamarama Bush Care Group , would like to thank Council for their assistance.


The convenor apologises that many people were not aware that item 4 was to be discussed at this meeting., due to conflicting agendas being distributed..


The meeting drew to a close at 8.50pm.
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